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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 93% 

Early Years winning class Well-done to class RB who had 92.8% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 96.2% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 3S 96% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 94.7% 

 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
This has been another wonderful week at Broad Square.  All classes have been busy with their 
learning and it is so lovely to see the work that the children are producing and the progress that is 
being made so early in our school year.  This week I had the pleasure of showing some new parents 
around our school as part of our reception 2023-school visits.  I have to congratulate all pupils and 
staff on the wonderful working environments, manners and engagement in learning that we saw.  
Your children did us proud!   
 
Year 6 Residential 

Some of our year 6 children are looking forward to going on their residential trip to Barnstondale on 
Monday.  Parents have been given all of the information.  We look forward to seeing our children 
ready and eager to go on Monday morning at 7:45am (very early start!).  Please follow our Twitter 
page for regular updates (@Broad_Square).   

Wear red for racism 

As part of our learning linked to black history month, we invite our children to wear red (own clothes) 
on Friday 21st October. If children do not want to get involved school uniforms are fine.  We ask that 
parents contribute £1 via MyEd.  All funds raised will be donated to ‘Show racism the red card’ anti-
racism charity. 
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The Broad Square Scarecrow Festival 
On Friday 21st October we will be displaying our scarecrows that children and staff have been 
making.    
 
Parents evening 
On Monday of next week children will be sent home with a letter, detailing our parents evening that 
will be held on Wednesday 2nd November.  These meetings will be short meetings where parents 
and carers can formally meet class teachers and hear about the start of the school year. 
 
Start of school day 

I understand that there has been confusion about the timings for the start of the school day.  I 
appologise for any confusion that may have been caused and appreciate how hard it is for parents 
and carers who have been dealing with regular changes over the past couple of years.  
Government guidelines state that we have to do a specific amount of hours within our school week.  
To meet this target we must start our school day at 8:45am and finish at 3:20pm.   

In the morning, you can come onto the yard from 8:40am and doors will open at 8:45am for 
children to come straight in.   

Communication 

Myself and other senior leaders, including the safeguarding team and Ms. Jones SENCO are 
available to talk to anyone with any concerns or questions each morning and after school.  Please 
let us know if there is anything that we can help you with. 

Thank you again for your co9ntinued support.  Have a great weekend. 

 

Many thanks 

Mrs C.  Foden  

Headteacher 
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